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	File ID: 24-0157
	Caption: Resolution approving a change in funding source and scope for the fifth change order to the energy saving performance contract with Johnson Controls, Inc. 

	Staff/Department Responsible: Lewis Kuhlman / Planning, Development, and Assessment
	Requestor: Lewis Kuhlman
	Location: Erickson Pool, Veterans Memorial Pool, North Side Community Pool
	Summary/Purpose: The purpose of this resolution is identifying a new funding source for the City's performance contract with Johnson Controls, Inc.(JCI).  The original resolution identified Tax-Exempt Equipment Leasing Program (TELP) funding and this resolution will use 2024 debt issuance.  Another purpose of this resolution is to initiate a change of scope to this round of projects to direct funds to Erickson Pool from the other two pools.  JCI will then deliver a detailed design to upgrade pump house infrastructure, mechanicals, and related systems. 
	Background: The Common Council approved a fifth change order to the performance contract in September, which was to be funded with TELP.  City staff were unable to negotiate an agreement with bankers to secure TELP funding and lost the lock on the interest rate.  Interest rates went up and City staff determined they could get a better rate more easily using other funding sources.  Later in the fall, Parks staff and City officials considered the future of the public pools and decided to focus renovations on Erickson Pool.  JCI offered to shift there project to replace Erickson's pump house infrastructure, mechanicals, and related systems that were near the end of their useful life. 
	Fiscal Impact: The amount of borrowing will be no higher than what was approved in the 5th Change Order.
	Staff Recommendation: Approval.  The 5th change order was approved and work has begun on the other projects in this phase. We need funding to pay the bill.  The change of scope will also address maintenance on a regionally significant recreation destination. 


